Goodbye to you all —my dearest students, parents & colleagues,



It has been my biggest joy to work and teach here at English Now! As we all know, seasons change. There's a season for saying hello, and there are seasons for saying goodbye. With great sadness, my season to say farewell has come. My last day as your English teacher will be April 27th. As some of you may know, I'm a mother of two and will soon start a new family. As much as we love it here in Japan, the time has come for us to continue our journey. We are sad that this chapter is slowly coming to an end,

but we find comfort in knowing that the memories we will leave Japan with are only good and fun ones.

It has been an honor to help you learn English. Being a teacher isn't an easy task, but you have all proved otherwise. Your stories, welcoming smiles and optimistic behaviors gave me strength and energy in every single class. I am grateful for all the kindness you have shown me. I will miss seeing and teaching you every week, especially sharing updates, and hearing your fun jokes and laughs. To all the parents, thank you for giving me this opportunity to be a part of your child's childhood. If there have been any shortcomings from my end, — please forgive me. I wish them nothing but the best with school and their plans and hope for the future.

I am very saddened to leave, but I know that this isn't really a "goodbye". As we always say at the end of every class —SEE YOU! This is just a "see you later". If any of you ever plan to visit Tonga or New Zealand one day, please drop me a message. I hope that we will cross paths again in the future. Good luck with learning English and continue doing your best. I will miss YOU ALL. Be kind and generous to one another, and don't forget to smile through everything — there's always a rainbow after every storm!

Whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is right, whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is admirable—if anything is excellent or praiseworthy—think about such things. Philippians 4:8

With all my love and prayers, Marilyn Haukinima

親愛なる生徒の皆様、保護者の皆様

English Now! で教えることができたのは、私にとってこの上ない喜びでした。季節は移り変わるものです。出会いの季節もあれば、別れの季節もあります。とても悲しいことですが、私には別れの季節がやってきました。English Now! の英語教師としての最終日は4月27日になります。ご存知の方もいらっしゃるかもしれませんが、私は2児の母で、もうすぐ新しい家庭を持つことになります。日本が大好きな私たちですが、旅を続ける時が来ました。一つの章が終わりを迎えようとしているのは悲しいことですが、日本での思い出がよいもの、楽しいものばかりであることに慰められています。

皆さんの英語学習のお手伝いができて光栄でした。教師という仕事は簡単ではありませんが、ここでは皆さんがそうとは限らないということを証明してくれました。皆さんのお話、温かい笑顔、ポジティブなあり方は、毎回の授業で私に力とエネルギーを与えてくれました。皆さんの優しさに感謝しています。皆さんに毎週会って教えること、特に、様々な話題をシェアして、楽しいジョークや笑い声を聞くことができなくなるのは寂しいです。保護者の皆様、お子様の人生に関わる機会を与えていただき、ありがとうございました。もし何か私に至らない点がありましたら、どうかお許しください。お子様たちの学校生活、やりたいこと、将来が希望に満ちたものであることを祈っています。

去ることはとても悲しいですが、これは本当の「さよなら」ではありません。いつものクラスの終わりのように、SEE YOU!「また後で会いましょう!」という意味です。いつかトンガやニュージーランドを訪れる機会がありましたら、ぜひメッセージをください。また会えることを楽しみにしています。英語の勉強をがんばってください。皆さんと会えなくなるのは寂しいです。人に対して親切で寛大であること、そして何事にも笑顔でいることを忘れないでください。どんな嵐の後でも虹は出ます!

愛と祈りを込めて マリリン・ハウキニマ



講師退職のお知らせ

当スクール講師のMarilyn Haukinima(マリリン・ハウキニマ)が4月27日を以てENGLISH NOW!を退職することとなりました。生徒さま、保護者の皆さまには大変お世話になり、本当にありがとうございました。Marilynから皆さまへのメッセージがございますので、ぜひお読みくださいませ。